
From: Boyle, Douglas J (DHS)
To: Ed Rensink; michael.popich@indy.gov; Fire Prevention and Building and Safety Commission
Cc: Christina Collester; Gordon, Philip; Guedel, Justin K; Whitham, Jonathan; Burgess, Craig; Thacker, Joel
Subject: RE: Code Update Exploratory Committee
Date: Wednesday, December 16, 2020 8:16:21 PM

Ed,
 
On behalf of the Fire Prevention and Building Safety Commission (the Commission) and its IDHS staff,
I have received your message below, requesting that Christina Collester be considered for
appointment as the code consultant representative on the Commission’s code update exploratory
committee. Robin Nicoson has resigned from his position as the chairman of the Commission, and
now Michael Popich, vice chairman of the Commission, will assume the duties of the chairman of the
Commission until Governor Holcomb officially appoints a new chairman. I’ve included Vice Chairman
Popich on this message, and I’ve also copied Philip Gordon, Deputy Attorney General and Legal
Counsel to the Commission. Our IDHS commission staff will review requests for appointment to
exploratory committee and consult with Vice Chairman Popich over the next few weeks, before we
propose recommendations to the Commission, likely at the Commission’s next scheduled meeting in
January. We will be sure to reach out if we have any specific questions or concerns in the meantime.
 
Sincerely,
 
Douglas J. Boyle
Director of the Indiana Fire Prevention and Building Safety Commission
Indiana Department of Homeland Security
Indiana Government Center South, Room E208
302 W. Washington Street, Indianapolis, IN 46204
Cell: (317) 650-7720
Email: doboyle@dhs.in.gov
Web | Facebook | Twitter | Instagram | YouTube

 

From: Ed Rensink <erensink@rtmconsultants.com> 
Sent: Monday, December 14, 2020 5:37 PM
To: Fire Prevention and Building and Safety Commission <buildingcommission@dhs.in.gov>
Cc: Christina Collester <ccollester@rtmconsultants.com>
Subject: Code Update Exploratory Committee
 
**** This is an EXTERNAL email. Exercise caution. DO NOT open attachments or
click links from unknown senders or unexpected email. ****

Fire Prevention and Building Safety Commission,
 
I am writing here to nominate my colleague, Christina Collester, as the code consultant
representative to serve on the planned Code Update Exploratory Committee.  Christina has worked
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here at RTM in a responsible role for 25 full years, with prior experience in building and fire codes for
at least another 5 years. 
 
I will serve as the backup for Christina in the event there is a schedule conflict. 
 
Thank you for your consideration of this offer for RTM to be of service to this effort.
 
Edwin L. Rensink
Principal
RTM Consultants, Inc.
6640 Parkdale Place   Suite J
Indianapolis, Indiana   46254
 (317) 329-7700
 


